INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW & SCRUTINY COMMITTEE  (SPECIAL)
MONDAY 24 MARCH 2003 AT 2.00 PM

PRESENT:
Councillor Mrs C Rutherford (Chairman), Councillors Bowman (substitute for Councillor Dodd), Crookdake, S Fisher (substitute for Councillor B Hodgson), Glover, E Mallinson, Martlew and Parsons.

An invitation to attend the meeting had been extended to all Members of the City Council.  The following Members were in attendance:-


Councillors Joscelyne, Knapton, McDevitt, Morton and            


K Rutherford.


Councillor L Fisher attended the meeting from 3 pm onwards.

IOS.20/03

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Collier, Dodd, B Hodgson and Mrs J Prest.

IOS.21/03
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

IOS.22/03
DEVELOPMENT PLANS AND PLANNING POLICY – AN


INTRODUCTION TO REVIEWING THE LOCAL PLAN

The Local Plans and Conservation Manager gave a presentation to the meeting on the Carlisle and District Local Plan Review.

The Review of the Local Plan was currently underway and which would lead to the implementation of a revised Local Plan in 2006 to cover the ensuing ten year period.  The Local Plans and Conservation Manager explained the status of the Local Plan in the context of the hierarchy of planning policy and provided details of the various stages and timescale for the processes to be followed in undertaking the Review.

He drew Members’ attention to provisions in the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Bill, currently being considered by Parliament, which, if enacted, would change the current framework of planning policies.  Whilst this may have an impact on the Local Plan Review, the City Council was still required to proceed with the Review under present legislation.  The proposals for Regional Government may also affect the Local Plan Review, particularly if Local Authorities boundaries were to be changed.

As the Review process developed, reports would be submitted to the Executive and the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee with the final approval of Deposit Plans and adoption of the Revised Plan being the responsibility of the full Council.

The Local Plans and Conservation Manager and the Head of Planning Services answered a number of questions from Members during the course of the presentation.

The Chairman thanked the Officer for his informative presentation.

(The meeting ended at 4.15 pm)

Gh lat Commin 296 Infrastructure O & S Special 24 03 03

